

P.O. Box 9310, Stamford, CT 06904 Offices at 888 Washington Blvd. Phone (203) 977-4105 www.stamfordpublicschools.org

Earl Kim, Superintendent of Schools

March 6, 2019

Mr. Stephen Dahlem
Supervising Environmental Analyst
Department of Public Health
Environmental Health Section, Asbestos Program
410 Capitol Avenue, MS #51 AIR
P.O. Box 340308
Hartford, CT 06124

PROJECT:

Julia A. Stark Elementary School

398 Glendale Road Stamford, Connecticut

SUBJECT:

Courtesy Notification Regarding No Children under Age 18

During Asbestos Abatement

Dear Mr. Dahlem;

I am writing to inform the Connecticut Department of Public Health (CTDPH) asbestos abatement is being conducted at Julia A. Stark Elementary School located at 19 Horton Street in Stamford, Connecticut, during no student/children occupancy. Asbestos abatement is scheduled to be conducted on Saturday, March 9, 2019, between 6:00 AM and 6:00 PM.

Work scheduled to be conducted includes removal of approximately 4 square feet of asbestos-containing waterproofing within the corridor at classrooms 254 and 256. Abatement work is being conducted by A.A.I.S, Inc., a CTDPH-licensed Asbestos Abatement Contractor (license #000017). Work includes removal of waterproofing and clean-up of debris from above ceiling tiles at the building transition between 1969 Addition (room 254) and 1994 Addition (room 256) within a negative pressure containment. Asbestos project monitoring and Phase Contrast Microscopy (PCM) final re-occupancy air clearance sampling will be performed by Tighe & Bond, Inc.

Should you have any questions regarding this courtesy notification, please contact Kevin McCarthy, Tighe & Bond, Inc., at (860) 704-4785.

Respectfully,

Earl Kim

Superintendent of Schools